BOROUGH OF BUENA
MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY
P. 0. BOX 696
MINOTOLA, NEW JERSEY 08341

The regular meeting of the BBMUA was held on June 11, 2014 at 7:05 p.m. This meeting
notice was provided to The Daily Journal and the Atlantic County Record which are the
BBMUA'’s official newspapers. Notices are also posted on the bulletin boards within the
Municipal Building as well as the Borough of Buena and BBMUA’s websites. The
meeting took place in the large meeting room located in the Municipal Building,
Minotola.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman John Brunini.

Those present were:

J. Brunini F. Soto
R. Baker S. Woshnak
C. Mielke C. Santore

Dennis Yoder of Remington, Vernick & Walberg provided the BBMUA with a copy of
the completed and submitted NJDEP TWA permit application for the elimination of the
UV disinfection.

Robert Smith of Remington, Vernick & Walberg forwarded information to Kim Curtin of
Solis Partners, Inc. in regard to the proposed solar project for the BBMUA and Buena
Regional School District and Atlantic City Electric. Mr. Curtin reviewed the information
and responded to Robert Smith. Mr. Curtin does not see a problem with the BBMUA or
the Buena Regional School District obtaining authorization from Atlantic City Electric.
The necessary letters have been sent to Atlantic City Electric and we are awaiting a
response.

The EMEX energy auction was held on Wednesday, June 4, 2014. The lowest bid came
in at $0.10 per kWh. Upon analyzing the information EMEX decided that the price to
compare on this auction was not beat. EMEX will continue to watch the market and
advise the BBMUA on when they think it is best to hold another auction to try to obtain a
better rate for electricity.

A letter was received from Joseph Joyce of Solis Partners, Inc. informing us that Kim
Curtin has left Solis Partners and he will be the new contact for the proposed solar
project. Secretary/Treasurer, Cheryl Santore called Mr. Curtin to speak with him in



regard to this letter. Mr. Curtin advised Ms. Santore that he indeed is still the
representative that will be working on the project. He is no longer an employee but a
consultant of Solis Partners, Inc. and will continue to be our point of contact. Mr. Joyce
sent a letter clarifying the situation and apologized for any confusion that he caused.

m/Baker s/Mielke to approve the treasurer’s report as read. m/passed

m/Baker s/Soto to accept the minutes of the last regular meeting held on May 28, 2014.
Roll Call: Baker — yes; Mielke - yes; Soto — yes; Woshnak — abstain; Brunini — yes
m/passed

A letter was received from Gary Centifonti, the program supervisor for the State of New
Jersey Department of Health Consumer, Environmental, & Occupational Health Services
regarding a new online system for submitting the annual Right To Know Survey.
Currently Jeffrey Noone handles all of the Right To Know information. Mr. Zorzi asked
if the board wanted Mr. Noone to continue. The board agreed that Mr. Noone should
continue to handle this and to have Mr. Zorzi register him with the new system so the
annual survey can be filed.

Mr. James Harris, the plant operator that was hired to replace Robert Guglielmo, has
approached his 90 day trial period. It is the board’s understanding that Mr. Zorzi is
pleased with his work and agrees that he will be made a permanent full time employee.

This week a problem with the sewer line at the Buena Camping Park has arisen. The line
had to be jetted a few times and it still did not fix the problem. Mr. Rooter was contacted
to video the line. When video was taken it showed that there were huge fist size balls of
grease in the line. The only restaurants on that line are Villa Fazzolari’s and The Great
Wall Chinese Restaurant. Mr. Zorzi went to check with Fazzolari’s. All records show
that the grease trap at Fazzolari’s is cleaned and the grease is taken away on a regular
basis. He then went to the Chinese restaurant and they stated that they do not pour the
grease down the drain. They stated they have a barrel in the back and put all of their
grease in the barrel. Mr. Zorzi checked the line coming out of the pumping station that
services the Chinese restaurant and it was full of grease. Mr. Zorzi informed Chairman
Brunini and was instructed to contact Michael Testa Jr. and provide Mr. Testa with the
necessary information regarding the incident. Mr. Testa will send a letter to the owner of
the Chinese restaurant and inform him that he has 14 days to clean the line or the line will
be shut-off until the line is repaired properly with a grease trap.

m/Mielke s/Baker to file all correspondence sent out for review without reading number
1 through number 8. m/passed



m/Baker s/Soto to pay all bills presented for the month of June 2014.
m/passed

The next regular meeting will be held on June 25, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.

m/Soto s/Woshnak to adjourn the meeting 7:23 p.m. m/passed

Submitted by
Cheryl Santore-BBMUA Secretary



